
Coast  Guard  Continues  to
Support  Hurricane  Ida
Recovery Efforts

Coast Guard Capt. Wade Russell, commanding officer of Marine
Safety Unit Houma, reviews navigation charts with a member of
the Navy Supervisor of Salvage and Diving in Morgan City,
Louisiana, Sep. 9, 2021. U.S. COAST GUARD
NEW ORLEANS — The Coast Guard continues to respond to impacts
to the waterways and assess the environmental threats across
Southeast Louisiana Sept. 9, post-Hurricane Ida, the Coast
Guard 8th District said in a release. 

In partnership with the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers and the
Navy Supervisor of Salvage and Diving (SUPSALV) the Coast
Guard is continuing efforts to reopen waterways impacted by
Hurricane  Ida  in  the  areas  of  Bayou  Lafourche,  Houma
Navigation Canal and portions of the Intracoastal Waterway. 

Obstructions to the affected waterways are being identified
and removed to restore the area to pre-storm conditions. 

To  date,  25  obstructions  comprised  primarily  of  fishing
vessels, crew vessels, and offshore supply vessels have been
identified in the Bayou Lafourche channel. Additionally, 30
submerged targets have been identified in the Houma Navigation
Canal. Fifteen of those targets in the Houma Navigation Canal
have been cleared or removed. 

The Coast Guard also continues to receive and investigate all
reports made to the National Response Center. 

Coast  Guard  crews  are  working  to  identify  and  prioritize
threats to the environment and navigable waterways through
overflights and surface inspections of areas impacted by the
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storm. 

The  Coast  Guard  is  working  closely  with  the  State  of
Louisiana, Environmental Protection Agency, and Department of
Environmental Quality, to respond to reports of pollution. 


